
 

 

LPSCC Executive Meeting 
 

Summary Minutes for March 1, 2016 
 

Attendees 
 
LPSCC Executive Committee Members 

Judy Shiprack, District 3, LPSCC Co-Chair 
 
Mohammad Bader, Domestic Violence Coordinator 
Lane Borg, Metropolitan Public Defenders 
Gunnar Browning, Oregon Youth Authority 
Joanne Fuller, County Health Department 
Miriam Green, DHS Child Welfare 
Judy Hadley, Citizen Representative 
Diane McKeel, Commissioner District 4 
Maureen McKnight, Chief Family Court Judge 
Christina McMahan, DCJ Juvenile Services Division  
Tim Moore, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Larry O’Dea, Portland Police Bureau Chief 
Mike Reese, Citizens Crime Commission 
Brian Renauer, Portland State University 
Jeremiah Stromberg, Department of Corrections 
Nan Waller, Presiding Circuit Court Judge 
Bill Williams, US Attorney 
 
Other Attendees 

Galina Abrams, Multnomah County IT 
Michelle Aguilar, Department of Community Justice 
Nancy Bennett, Chair’s Office 
Tatyana Bondarchuk, Lutheran Community Services 
Dave Braaksma, Multnomah County Sheriff’s  

Office 
LaFreda Ceaser, Central City Concern 
Audrey DeCoursey, Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon 
Antoinette Edwards, City of Portland 
Tracey Freeman, Department of Community Justice 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 

Jason Heilbrun, County IT 
Jeff Howes, District Attorney’s Office 
Neal Japport, Oregon Judicial Department 
Ann Kasper, Peer Representative 
Matthew Lashua, Commissioner Shiprack’s Office 
Samantha Lwali-Welsh, Lutheran Community  

Services 
Mark Lyen, Multnomah County IT 
Steve March, County Auditor 
Barbara Marcille, Trial Court Administrator 
Anna Marie McNiel, County Auditor’s Office 
Julia Mitchell, POIC 
Jagit Nagra, US Senator Merkley’s Office 
Truls Neal, Department of Community Justice 
Roberta Phillip-Robbins, Department of Community 

Justice 
Michelle Plambeck, Commissioner Shiprack’s Office 
Erika Preuitt, Department of Community Justice 
Marc Rose, Auditor’s Office 
Jay Scroggin, Department of Community Justice 
Kathy Sevos, Volunteers of America Oregon 
Bryan Smith, Department of Community Justice 
Kathryn Sofich, Department of Community Justice 
Allegra Willhite, County Budget Office 
Chris Yager, Budget Office 
 
LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, Executive Director 
Amanda Lamb, LPSCC Analyst 
Lily Yamamoto, Justice Reinvestment Project 

Manager 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC Executive Assistant 

 
Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes 
Introductions were made. 
 
Judge Nan Waller announced Barb Marcille is the permanent trial court administrator. 
 
The February LPSCC minutes were approved. 
 
DCJ Juvenile Services Division’s Christina McMahan was presented with a plaque. She 
will be the new Clackamas County Juvenile Services Director. 
 
Abbey Stamp announced the April 5th meeting will be for the executive committee only. 
 
 
Multnomah County Gang Assessment Update 
Abbey Stamp gave the background on the OJJDP Multnomah County Gang 
Assessment. 
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Roberta Phillip-Robbins provided a refresher on the OJJDP process, update on the work 
done since the assessment, the six strategies, the timeline, and other gang work being 
done around the county.   
 
The Youth and Gang Violence Steering Committee is currently in the implementation 
planning phase and will be completed by December 2016.  
 
The Steering Committee defined gang impacted, gang affiliated, and gang involved. Risk 
indicators were shared and displayed on a map, which show where upstream services 
are needed and where the target location(s) should be.  The areas with greatest need 
were determined to be Portsmouth/New Columbia and an East County belt.  
 
The Youth and Gang Violence Steering Committee identified six strategies: 

 Links between police, youth, and community 

 Connection to schools 

 Employment opportunities 

 Family engagement 

 Mentoring 

 Coordinating entry 
 
Each strategy will have a workgroup to strategize about implementation. See the 
presentation for more information. 
 
Christina McMahan suggested having a youth from OYA on the Coordinated Entry 
workgroup.  
 
Examples of additional gang-focused efforts in Multnomah County were shared through 
the City of Portland Office of Youth Violence Prevention, Portland Police Bureau, East-
County, Multnomah County Juvenile Services Division and Adult Services Division.  
 
Anyone with concerns or objections should contact Roberta. Otherwise the strategies 
and direction were approved. 
 
Department of Corrections Budget Update 
As a follow-up from February’s CJC presentation about opening Deer Ridge, DOC’s 
Jeremiah Stromberg provided a budget update on the agency budget. Analysis of short-
term transitional leave releases were reviewed.  See the presentation for more detail.   
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 

https://multco.us/file/49720/download
https://multco.us/file/49721/download

